

## **COMITE MARITIME INTERNATIONAL**

## PRESIDENT

27 September 2018

MLA Presidents Executive Council Titulary Members Consultative Members

Dear All

## **Assembly Meeting**

I am pleased to **attach** the Agenda for the forthcoming Assembly meeting to be held at the IMO Building in London on 9 November 2018. I am also **attaching** the materials which I presently have in relation to that meeting. I am expecting to receive reports from the International Working Groups and Standing Committees in the next few weeks, and I will forward them to you as soon as I have received them. I encourage you to bring your own hard copies to the meeting or have them available on your computer if you need them in London, as we will only have limited time and facilities available to do additional copying prior to the meeting in London.

I also take this opportunity of forwarding to you a further copy of my letter dated 27 August 2018 as it seems that some Associations overlooked the second page of that letter which asked them to provide **Evelien Peeters and Rosalie Balkin with the full name, address and company or organization represented** for anyone in your Association who will be attending the Assembly meeting at the IMO Building in order to facilitate their security clearance. Please also advise them that they will need to bring identification such as a passport or driving license to that building.

Please also provide to **Evelien Peeters and Rosalie Balkin** the names of anyone from your Association who will be attending any of the other International Working Groups or Standing Committee meetings and which meetings they will be attending so that we can keep track of numbers.

Please also note it is necessary to book for the Southampton lecture and the BMLA dinner separately by the links contained on the CMI and BMLA websites.

I am also again **attaching** the programme for the London events and materials I have sent this week to various organizations about the ISC meeting on the afternoon of 9 November at the IMO Building including the hypothetical which I have previously sent you, a covering letter, programme and registration form. I would be grateful if you would forward that and my letter of 27 August to your members, if you have not already done so and point out the above matters to them.

I also sent materials yesterday in relation to the International Sub-Committee meeting which the Wrongful Arrest Working Group is also holding on the afternoon of 9 November.

I look forward to seeing you in London.

brule Co

With kind regards

Stuart Hetherington